
The Project for the Construction of Classroom Blocks at 
Odongai Primary School in Kaberamaido District 

1. Project Detail 

Organization Kaberamaido District Local Government 

Amount of funding US$ 78,432 

Signatory Mr. Olaboro Emmy Ejuku, Principal Assistant 
Secretary 

Name of the project The Project for the Construction of Classroom 
Blocks at Odongai Primary School in 
Kaberamaido District 

Location of the project Kaberamaido District 

Items funded through this 
project Classroom Block, Latrine blocks, Set of Furniture 

Date of Grant Signing  7 March 2017 

   
 
Odongai Primary School is a government aided school located in Kaberamaido District 
and was established in 2002. Currently, they have an enrollment of 863 students from 
P1 to P7. With the number of pupils increasing, the shortage of classrooms has become 
a serious issue with only 4 classrooms available for all pupils. The most congested 
class of P1 has 182 pupils in one classroom. Moreover, there is no furniture in the 
classrooms. Therefore pupils have to sit on the floor when they take classes. Their 
sanitation situation is not any better. The existing 2 latrine blocks are almost full. 
Moreover, one stance of latrine is shared by almost 85 pupils contrary to the 
government standard ratio of 1:40. This project will construct a classroom block and 2 
latrine blocks, and install a set of furniture in order to provide better learning 
environment for at least 863 pupils. 
 

       2. Grant Contract Ceremony  
 
The Charge d’Affaires ad interim of Japan to Uganda, Mr. Yutaka Nakamura, signed the 
grant contract with Mr. Olaboro Emmy Ejuku, Principal Assistant Secretary, on 7 March 
2017 at the Embassy of Japan.  Press Release 
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